W.D. HARTLEY
SAC MEETING
September 5, 2023
MEDIA CENTER

CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order at 3:17 by SAC Chair, Amber Kerly
INTRODUCTIONS:  All SAC members present introduced themselves.
MEETING DATES, BYLAWS AND ROBERT’S RULES OF ORDER:  Mrs. Kerly went over Robert’s Rules of Order.  
The Bylaws were reviewed.  Kim Arnold  moved to accept the bylaws.  Seconded by Emily Davis.  Bylaws were approved unanimously.
The meeting dates were reviewed.  Racheal McKenny moved to approve the meeting dates; Becky Cromwell seconded.  The meeting dates were unanimously approved by the SAC members.
Mrs. Kerly reminded the members to let her know if they can’t be at a meeting. Meetings are public record.  

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Mrs. Applequist reported that Hartley had received additional funding as a Title 1 School.
· A Parent-Teacher-Student agreement will be sent out.  All parties should sign the agreement.  The question was asked about consequences if the forms were not signed.  Mrs. Appelquist said that there would be no consequences, but that everyone was encouraged to sign,
· SOAR is the behavior plan being used at WDH.  KAHFOOTY is also being used.  The acronym stands for Keep Your Hands, Feet And Other Objects to Yourself.
· There will be 3 Challenge Island after-school classes offered this year.  Students from different grade levels participate.  They collaborate and work together on projects.  Students are picked up at 4 p.m. The experience is free for students.   
· Kids College will be tweaked and then offered.

PTO:  
Becky Cromwell gave the report on behalf of the PTO:
· The marquee is broken;
· $120 was raised selling Papa John’s Pizza;
· Upcoming events:  
· Charleston Wrap Sale,  
· Zaxby’s – October 3, 
· Sykes Farm Maze, October 13, 6-10; 
· Trunk or Treat, October 26; 
· Next PTO meeting will be Thursday, October 14.

SJCPLS:
Our new SJCPLS – SE branch rep is Lisa, who is the Youth Events Coordinator.  Lisa informed us that the SSYRA books are ready to be checked out, and about some of the activities available to children at the library.  We also received a calendar of events for the month.

District Update:
Jen Collins, our School Board Rep gave the following update:

She attended a workshop today that dealt with several items:

· North County is exploding, 
· 2 new K-8 schools will be built and open in the 2024-2025 SY, 
· rezoning will take place,
· Teacher pay negotiations have reopened,
· There will be a 1/2¢ sales tax on the ballot in 2024.  The original sales tax initiative was passed in 2015 and must be renewed,
· There is talk of a .5 millage rate increase in our property taxes to help fund the Operations Budget.  Moneys used for teacher salaries must come out of the Operating Budget and has to be funded by the millage rate.

Katie Milillo, our Behavior Interventionist, briefly mentioned that SAC had paid for her to attend a Kagan Workshop this past summer.  She will make a presentation at our next meeting.

There being no further business, Rachael McKenny moved to adjourn the meeting.  Kat Growick seconded.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:46 p.m.

Our next meeting will be held on October 3, 2023, in the WDH Media Center

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Villadóniga, Secretary



